TOWN OF HILL
SELECTMEN'S MEETING

August 20, 2019

Selectmen Present: Tom Seymour, Bob Dupuis, Mike Brady Lisa Seymour (Administrative
Assistant)

Selectmen Absent: None

Public: Paul Guild, Ellen Guild, Sandy Boyce, Dan Boyce, Jeannie Wood, and Gerry
Desrochers

Tom Seymour brought the meeting to order at 6:30 pm.

Fire Dept: Chief Deanna Ford had Jeffery Ford represent her at the meeting for the 20 Shop
Road issue. On a conference call it was reported that the samples came back with E-Coli and a
stream of water that could be dish soap or laundry discharge. Lisa Seymour will reach out to the
NH Division of Public Health Services for a more definitive answer. The Board of Selectmen
have requested that everything that Dee has be brought to the Selectmen’s office. Also send via
e-mail the letter that will be sent to the property owner so it can be revised to include the
selectmen as a contact and place on town letter head. Once completed, send a certified letter, a
paper copy for the Chief and post on the house. Provide all correspondence with the Guild’s per
the Selectmen.

Highway Dept: Dean Stevenson no report

Police Dept: Chief Williamson reported on the Information Management System from Wolfcom
Enterprise. It would include a body camera, 3 port docking station, evidence management
solution software, WEMS storage solution 2TB, monitor, keyboard and mouse. This would
replace the computer in the office and allow the department to have real-time information in the
cruiser on patrols. The Board of Selectmen asked Chief if he had the funds in his budget to
cover these expenses. Chief Williamson stated that he does the funds in his budget for this
upgrade.

J. Michael Brady made a motion to move forward on the purchase of the Information
Management System from Wolfcom Enterprise for $3,200.00. Robert Dupuis seconded the
motion and all were in favor.

Town Clerk/Tax Collector: Shelly Henry no report
PUBLIC SESSION:

Gerry Desrochers inquired if when they pave the repaired areas of upper Crescent Street and
lower Shop Road if they could fix the corner of Mountain View Drive and New Chester Road.
Lisa Seymour will check with the Dean Stevenson. Bob Dupuis asked to have Dean Stevenson
look into a tree on the corner of Bunker Hill Road and Currier Road.

The 2019 Budget & Finance Workshops are open registration. The dates are Wednesday
September 18 at Derryfield Banquet Facility, Manchester 9:00 am — 4:30 pm and Thursday
September 26 at Mountain Club on Loon, Lincoln 9:00 am — 4:30 pm. This class costs $90.00.

Robert Dupuis asked that the $13,500 in the school capital reserve fund from 2016 be
researched.



BOARD BUSINESS:

Building Permits:

Robert Walsh — 30’ X 15’ Screened Porch with roof — Approved

Jane Brown — 12" X 18’ Deck plus stairs — Approved

Notice of Intent to Cut Wood or Timber:

Lee Longnecker 508 Currier Road R13-16 Logger Timothy Dow — Approved

Greene Acre Woodlands, Inc. Poverty Pond Road R-14 Lots 07,07.1 & 09 Kevin Lemire —
Approved

Certificate of Appointment — Jeannie Wood Police Officer - Completed

Review the applications for the seasonal employment position — Zac Hemeon has been chosen.
Lisa Seymour will send letters to the other applicants of the decision and ask if we can put the
applications on file for future employment opportunities.

New Hampshire Electric Co-op — Petition and Pole License Currier Road — Approved

Roof Quotes — Umlah’s Northeast Exterior, Marquis Roofing and David Madore — On Hold

Robert Dupuis made a motion to enter into Nonpublic Session at 7:40 pm seconded by J.
Michael Brady. Motion passed unanimously. RSA 91-A:3, lI(c).

Robert Dupuis made a motion to leave nonpublic Session and return to public session at 7:48
pm seconded by J. Michael Brady. Motion passed unanimously.

With no further business to conduct, motion was made and unanimously approved to adjourn at
8:15 pm.
Respectfully Submitted,

Lisa A. Seymour

Tom Seymour, Chairman Robest Dupu:s/? Mike Brady
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